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Police investigate stolen 15HP Yamaha engine from US family 
Yacht in Central Province 

 
Police in Central Province are investigating a stolen 15 Horse Powered Yamaha engine 
on a yacht that was owned by a family from the United State of America on 5 October 
2023. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Central Province, Superintendent David Soakai 
says, “The stolen engine was attached to a dinghy boat anchored at Gavutu Island.” 

Superintendent Soakai says, “The family were at the island for diving purposes when the 
incident happened to them.” 

PPC Soakai says, “The dinghy was berthing on the yacht when a person allegedly cut the 
rope and moved it to a nearby island.” 
  
 Mr. Soakai says, “Fuel tank, fuel line, diving mask, and flippers were also removed from 
the dinghy boat." 
  
Police in Tulagi appeals to the community in Gavutu to come forward with any information 
regarding this incident to assist police with its investigation. 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 
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